Minutes from the March 17, 2005 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Brad O'Hara, Donna Methvien, Brett Bova, Paul Donaldson, Adi Karisik, Ashley McKee. Brett Bova was Proxy for Aron Walker and Brad O'Hara was proxy for Bea Baldwin. Also in attendance were Erik Johansen, Clarissa Schiro and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
   

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. 
 
                     The February 15, 2005 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the minutes. Dr. Brad O’Hara seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o       Surplus Computers – Dr. Asoodeh reported that he took the information to the Dean’s Council about the available computers.  Dr. O'Hara requested that in the future this information be provided to the Vice Presidents as well.

o       Printing in the labs  – Dr Asoodeh reported that he sent the information to the printing subcommittee members.  The subcommittee will meet and report at a later meeting.

o       NCMB 156 and 158 – Erik Johansen reported that he contacted Physical Plant about the doors of 156 and 158 not closing unless forced closed.   They are working better now.

 
                     Vote on Early funding of 4 computer labs – An official vote was taken for funding in the amount of $95,946 for four computer labs (IT-CAD, Denham Springs, St. Tammany Center, Student Organizations) to take advantage of the mass quantity pricing.  A motion to approve the funding was made by Adi Karisik.  Ashley McKee seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
 
                     Small Project Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 4 small project proposals totaling $15,551.  A motion to approve these recommendations was made by Dr. Brad O'Hara.  Brett Bova seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item: Dr. Brad O'Hara recommended that the Small Project Proposal information be revised to notify submitters that no furniture or supplies are funded.  
 
                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee recommendation –Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 13 surplus computer proposals totaling 95 computers, 3 printers and 6 computer tables.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Adi Karisik. Brett Bova seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

 
                     Early Estimate for 05-06 STF Budget  – Mike Asoodeh presented an early estimate for the 05-06 STF budget.  The final version will be submitted to the committee at the April meeting for review prior to recommendation to the Vice Presidents for their approval.

 
                     Erik’s Report – Erik Johansen provided a report recommending that approximately 800 computers in all STF computer labs, check out equipment, STF offices and the Teaching lab be upgraded to Microsoft Office 2003 at a cost of $41,024. A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the recommendation.  Ashley McKee seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion.

 
                     Additional Funding for Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh requested an additional $30,000 for Small Project Proposals for the remainder of 04-05.   A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the recommendation.  Brett Bova seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion.

 
                     Lab Location Signs - Donna Methvien reported on the door and wall signs for the STF computer labs.  The wall signs have been posted in every building where an STF lab is located as well as  surrounding buildings.  She also reported on the progress made towards having the door signs created that stick out from the wall in the location of the labs.

 

                     Super computers – A report was given by Adi Karisik regarding the Super PC and MAC computers. The computers that are being purchased for the labs are similar to these computers and there has been a lack of usage of the Super PC and MAC computers.  A recommendation was made to remove them from the lab and surplus one of the MACs, keep one of the MACs in the SPS office, and transfer the three PCs to the SPS office.  Three of the computers from the PTL lab will be moved into the 24 Hour Lab to replace the 3 Super Computers being removed.  A motion was made by Dr. Brad O'Hara to approve the recommendation.  Brett Bova seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion.

 
                     A motion to adjourn was made by Adi Karisik. Ashley McKee seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in April. Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate scheduling the meeting.
 
 
 

